
These info bursts have been approved by both Wes and Nancy. 
 

Market Based Compensation Presentation – Wesley Matthews 
Human Resources Executive Director Wesley Matthews presented on the implementation of the Market 
Based Compensation Plan that the UI will be transitioning to. More information can be found on the 
Compensation Task Force Website including videos from the sessions. The link is as follows: 
https://www.uidaho.edu/human-resources/employees/compensation/task-force. Questions and concerns 
can be directed to UI’s Human Resources team at hr@uidaho.edu and 208-885-3638 or the Compensation 
Task Force at comptaskforce@uidaho.edu.  
  
Waiver of Insurance Requirements – Nancy Spink 
How to request waiver of insurance requirements 
The Idaho Industrial Commission audits every contract made by the University of Idaho. For each contract, we need 
to make sure we have requested a Certificate of Insurance from the independent contractors with whom we do 
business, and document why the university did or did not collect a Certificate of Insurance from the independent 
contractors. The University never “waives” insurance for an independent contractor; the University only waives the 
“evidence” of insurance. Each independent contractor makes their own determination about what insurance is, or is 
not, appropriate for their own business. University of Idaho Risk grants a waiver of the insurance requirements based 
on an assessment of the risk to the University of Idaho from the scope of work of the independent contractors. 
 
Camp Accident Insurance – Our insurer, American Income Life, is changing procedures. Initially, UI Risk is doing 
most of the change “behind the scenes” but please watch for instructions as you sign up. Great news: you can enroll 
multiple camps (up to 10) at a time, and pay for up to 10 at a time. 
 
Workers Compensation – Remember that we are a self-insured employer. A strong Workers Compensation 
program is a great retention program for employees. Returning employees to work in “light duty” positions, whether or 
not for their original departments as a temporary measure, is very important. If you know of available light duty 
positions, please notify Abigail Dallas or Nancy Spink. 
 
Questions about these or other risk topics? Contact Nancy Spink at risk@uidaho.edu 
 

https://www.uidaho.edu/human-resources/employees/compensation/task-force
mailto:hr@uidaho.edu
mailto:comptaskforce@uidaho.edu
mailto:risk@uidaho.edu

